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Lower Beverley Lake Association 

Founded in 1932 

2019 LOON CALL 
LBLA, PO Box 92, Delta Ontario K0E 1G0  

Letter from the President 
One of the most enjoyable responsibilities of LBLA president is the 

preparation of this yearly welcome note. In fulfilling this “obligation”, I 

am “required” to focus on the wonderful times we enjoyed this past 

summer and to look ahead (with great anticipation) to new and 

exciting experiences in the coming season! This is not a task, but an 

opportunity and I am already eager to return to our home on Kendrick 

Lane in the early spring. Both Linda and I hope that you will feel 

welcome to drop by when you find yourself at the Short Point Road end 

of the lake. We would love to visit with you and share the great views 

we are blessed to see each and every day.  Please join us by road or 

water when you are in the area. Until then we’ll need to wait until winter 

runs its course and finally yields to the “cottage season” (who would 

ever believe I would miss a “swarm” of shad flies? -  notice I did not say 

mosquitos)! 

 

Our goals for this coming season will be to continue to earnestly 

welcome new members and encourage those members who may 

have drifted away to be reinvigorated in their involvement in the 

activities of our association.  If I was asked to express my most major 

concern for life at our beautiful lake, it would be to champion our water 

quality!  Geologically, Lower Beverley is in a unique position in the 

Frontenac Arch biosphere. We are fortunate to have maintained a 

series of policies that promote good stewardship through many years of 

leadership and dedication to our mission to “foster preservation of the 

pristine character of the lake environment” and “serve as a focal point 

for lake stewardship and improvement projects.” I am happy to report 

that former presidents and board members have been entirely 

dedicated to those two segments of our mission statement and our 

current administration will continue those efforts. To that end, other 

articles in this newsletter deal with the need to increase our efforts to 

maintain and monitor the water, shoreline, and watershed land 

surrounding our greatest blessing - Lower Beverley Lake! 

 

Next…I am still (and will always be) an avid fisherman and I have been 

“going to school” about introducing and maintaining a walleye 

population on a body of water like ours. The specific water conditions 

which must be present for a successful breeding population are 

considered by the Ministry of Natural Resources and Forests (MNRF) 

when they are deciding to enter into a partnership with any local 

association and begin a stocking program on a proposed lake. We 

have good, sustainable water conditions which are continuing to 

change with the warming climate, yet still support environments that 

encourage the successful spawning of the species we are all  
(continued on p. 2) 

 

 

    
 

Upcoming Events 
 

Wednesday July 10, 6:30 pm 

Annual General Meeting 
Delta Town Hall  

Refreshments served at 6:30 pm; 

the meeting starts at 7pm.  Our 

speaker will be the recently 

elected Mayor of the Township 

of Rideau Lakes, the Honorable 

Arie Hoogenboom offering his 

ideas for Delta rejuvenation as 

well as his formation of a 

township standing committee 

comprised of lake associations’ 

representatives who will deal 

with issues and programs 

dedicated specifically to 

communities which are situated 

around the many lakes in our 

geopolitical area. 
 

If you have any specific issues 

or questions, please contact 

me or any other LBLA Board 

member and we will forward 

those the Mayor. Please join us 

for this informative event and 

make sure to invite your friends 

and neighbors. 

 
 

Saturday July 13, 10-11 am 

Youth/Family/Everyone 

Event 
This event will be at the Bradford 

Pavilion in the Delta Township 

Park.  Staff members from the 

Aquaterium in Brockville will tell 

us about Bugs! Last year’s event 

about otters was a hit, and we 

know that this year’s event will 

be entertaining and educational 

as well. All ages are welcome.   
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Letter from the President, cont. 
 

accustomed to catching, such as large and smallmouth bass, northern 

pike, perch, crappie, sunfish, catfish, rock bass, and dogfish. It’s not 

entirely clear that those same conditions would support such an 

environment for walleye. I will meet with Joff Cote (MNRF) this spring 

and will continue to ask local anglers to report walleye catches as we 

did last year. The “Upcoming Events” section lists two BLAMS! during this 

summer season. We are hoping to have a repeat meeting at my 

Kendrick Lane home in the last week of July and a get together just 

before the bass opening in June. I will be in contact, via email, with 

those of you who attended last year’s BLAM! and I would encourage 

you to invite other friends and neighbors who enjoy “wetting a line” to 

come and share their angling experiences. I will also ask Lynne Jeffries 

to post details on the LBLA website and Facebook pages.   

 

I hope the remainder of the winter is kind to all of you and I look forward 

to greeting you in town or on the water. Until then…have a peaceful 

and happy 2019 and many midwinter dreams of coming summer days 

at the lake! 
  

- Tom Heinze, 922 Kendrick Lane    P: 613-928-2430  

tomoboe@comcast.net 

 

Persistent, Perceptive, Paddlers!! 
 

We all love the special times and beautiful scenery we associate with 

our great fortune to live and visit this natural wonder, but we must 

remember that the environment is changing…not necessarily on a 

local, but on a global basis. Rainfall patterns and water levels will 

continue to change and we can anticipate weed growth to become 

more robust in some of our shallower and quieter bays, supporting 

invasive species of animals and plants.  I think each and every one of us 

must be aware of how the changes in clarity and chemistry will affect 

the life which is everywhere in and around our water. This past 

September, we experienced an algae bloom which developed into a 

brief blue-green algae event.  The Leeds, Grenville, & Lanark District 

Health Unit tested the reported bloom (off of LB12) and determined that 

its toxicity was minimal (11.0ug/L) and no wildlife or pets were in danger 

(though it was recommended that pets be discouraged from drinking 

the water during such a bloom). There are lakes in our area where 

blooms of this nature occur on a regular basis. High levels of this type of 

algae can make the water unusable for recreation, swimming, 

consumption of any kind, and a minimization of the harvesting of any 

fish caught during the time period when it occurs. We were not near 

any such levels of toxicity and the health unit was prompt and thorough 

in their testing of the reported area.  

 

The true heroes in the event I just described were the folks who noticed 

the potential trouble spot and made the report to officials. Without the 

local input, that system of testing and reporting would never have been 

initiated and conditions would not be shared with the residents or 

guests who use the lake for so many good times. My hope is that we 

can all become lakeside “vigilantes” who will be “persistent, 

perceptive, paddlers” and make periodic kayak or canoe trips into the 

quiet, peaceful bays and inlets where the power boaters and personal 

water craft drivers don’t venture. Those quiet areas have less surface 

Thursday August 8, 10 am 

Lake clean-up 
Meet at Delta Township Park 

boat ramp for instructions. 

Return at noon for pizza lunch 

(provided.) (Raindate Aug. 9) 

 

Saturday August 10, 3 pm 

Annual picnic 
Kendrick’s Park. Join us for 

good food and games! Bring a 

dish to share. 

  
 BLAM!! Beverley Lake Anglers 

Meeting – not one but two! 

 
Wed., June 12 (location to be 

announced – watch our 

Facebook page as well as our 

website for the location 

announcement) and Wed., July 

31, at 7:00 p.m. at my home, 922 

Kendrick Lane (off of Short Point 

Road), all anglers are welcome 

to talk over catches, water 

conditions and levels, aquatic 

weed growth, and any other 

information which can help us to 

prepare a lake profile. It will also 

help us to keep an eye on aids 

to navigation, wildlife on and in 

the water, and a general 

fellowship with other anglers on 

both of the Beverley Lakes. 

Please plan to attend! Good 

fishing! 

- Tom Heinze LBLA President 

 

On the website 
Go to lbla.net for lots of good 

waterfront property info and LBL 

specific info.  Our water testing 

data was not ready in time for the 

newsletter, it will be available on 

the website when available 

.  

 

Also on the website is the LBLA 

membership form. Pay online via 

PayPal or print the form and mail 

it with payment. Your 

membership makes a difference! 

 
  Corporate sponsorships forms are  

  also on the website.  

 

file:///C:/Users/Anne/Documents/My%20Documents/LBLA/2018%20newsletter%20LBLA/tomoboe@comcast.net
http://www.lbla.net/
http://lbla.net/?page_id=1104
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water movement and are generally in more shallow areas where weed 

growth and nutrients will support periodic natural green algae blooms 

during the season. This is a normal occurring condition that clouds the 

water (often associated with temperature ranges) and clears itself in a 

period of days depending on wind and sunlight conditions, as well as 

the temperature of the surface water. We can expect a future of more 

frequent higher temperatures; water quality and weed growth will 

reflect those conditions supporting the blooming of more algae. I would 

guess that some of those conditions will favor blue-green algae and it 

will be to everyone’s advantage to be aware of conditions that could 

result in such an event. Those of you who enjoy a tranquil kayak or 

canoe outing, observing wildlife and the special flora that surround the 

lake could be our “scouts,” keeping watch for changes in local water 

conditions…especially in those back bays and quiet reflective spots. 

Those are the areas where we need local observations and we hope 

you will share your experiences with your neighbors and members of the 

LBLA Board of Directors. I am happy to pass any reports to Dave 

Johnson and Dave Champagne who are our local experts on water 

quality and levels. They will be able to assess the observations they 

receive, check them for accuracy, and if necessary, pass them along 

to agencies that can assist us with any interventions or notices to the 

public.  

 

 

Safety on the Water – Q&A with an OPP Officer 

 

Last fall the Lake Association Networking Group met with OPP Officer 

Sgt. Newell to learn about safety on the water. Here is some of what 

was learned. 

 

Question: Do the commercially available safety kits meet legal 

requirements for boaters? 

Answer: It is the boaters’ responsibility to ensure that they always have 

good, working safety equipment. Specific kits are not “approved”, 

although they may contain the required equipment. Many flashlights 

will not last too long in a wet environment, so the boater needs to 

check the batteries regularly and may want to consider a more water-

proof light than the one supplied in some kits. “Collapsible bailers” are 

being sold in some places, but the regulations require that bailers be 

rigid, and not collapsible. 
 

Question: Can you clarify the law around inflatable islands and alcohol. 

Is it ok to have alcohol while lounging on the island if it is tied to the 

dock, but not if it is free-floating?  

 

Answer: OPP try to be reasonable under the circumstances they 

encounter. People floating around on an island or similar floating 

device in the immediate area of the dock and cottage front, and there 

are no issues and no one is drunk - should be no problem. However, if a 

person is floating/travelling from point A to point B, they clearly fall 

under the navigation regulations for watercraft and alcohol laws.  
 

Water Safety  

In 2019 life jackets are going to be a focus issue for OPP enforcement. 

Life jackets must be quickly and readily accessible if they are not being 

worn by boaters. Being buried under a seat /under other gear etc does 

not qualify.  

Volunteers - Thank you to 

everyone who has volunteered! 
 

Board of Directors:  

President – Tom Heinze 

Vice-President – Joe Kelly 

Treasurer – Marsha Antoine-

Gutierrez 

Secretary – Leslie Climie 

Past-President – Lynne Jeffries 

Director at Large – (vacant) 

 

  Tom will be moving to the Past-   

  President position this coming    

  July and Joe will be moving up  

  to President.  We are looking for  

  someone to step into the Vice- 

  President position.  If you are  

  thinking about it and need more  

  information – please speak to  

  any board member.  LBLA works  

  best with new ideas and new  

  people flowing through – please  

  consider volunteering. 

 

Events/Activities: 

Annual Picnic – Dave & Marsha 

Johnson 

Annual Meeting – LBLA Board  

Lake clean-up – Sandy Ellis 

Website & Facebook – Lynne 

Jeffries 

Newsletter – Anne (Goodsell) 

Van Der Karr 

 

Shoal Markers: Chris Beahen, 

Steve Brouse, Al Brown, Sheehan 

Carter, Millard Goodsell, Lynne & 

Brian Jeffries, Dave Johnson, 

Terry Kean, Joe Kelly, Michael 

Kilpatrick, Stewart Nicol 

 

Safety on the Water: cont. 

Question: Please clarify the safety 

equipment requirements for Stand 

Up Paddle boards as they are 

becoming very popular.  

Answer: A whistle and a life jacket 

is required: if life jacket is present 

but not being worn, then a throw 

line is also required. No throw line is 

required if the life jacket is being 

worn. A flashlight is required at 

night or times of poor visibility. The 

published Boating safety guide is 

not currently up to date with 

regard to SUP.  
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Towing water skiers/tubers: There must be an adult spotter on the boat 

in addition to the driver. There must be available seating for all 

skiers/tubers on the tow boat, and there must be sufficient life jackets 

on the tow boat for all (those on the boat plus the persons being 

towed). For Seadoos, there must be a seat on the Seadoo for the driver, 

the spotter and the person being towed. 
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The LBLA board of directors has been making a number of proposals to monitor and 

maintain data on very important levels in the components of our lake water, ranging from 

the acquisition of new testing equipment, the initiation of an annual bursary for a local high 

school student who is intending to pursue a career in conservation, or environmental science 

with a special interest in water issues, and a commitment to assisting property owners in 

pursuing inspections of local septic systems…a provincial initiative which is being undertaken 

by both townships where Lower Beverley Lake is located. My hope is that we can all 

become “eyes and ears” (or “oars”) on the water and increase our efforts to keep he lake 

clean and pristine for future generations. Tom Heinze 

 

Pics from 2018… 

 

AGM                                                               Youth/Family event 

 

  

 

Lake cleanup                                                Picnic 

 

  



 

info@foca.on.ca    https://foca.on.ca    705-749-3622 

FOCA is the Federation of Ontario Cottagers’ Associations. Our mission is  
to protect thriving & sustainable waterfronts across Ontario, and your support matters!  

FOCA is the province-wide umbrella group for Ontario waterfront property owners, 

representing 50,000 member families in more than 500 lake and road associations.  

Our united voice carries weight on issues that matter!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOCA Membership:  
What’s in it for you? 

Learn about all your  

     FOCA Member Benefits  

 

For more about our programs, 

policy and priorities, visit us online:   

https://foca.on.ca/resources 



Member Services & Benefits  

Tools for your Association: 

Membership Growth & Retention—   

use resources from FOCA and your peers:  

https://foca.on.ca/toolkit-overview/  

Association Liability Insurance—get    

a FOCA member discount! With coverage 

options for lake associations, road groups & 

land trusts, as well as Directors and Officers’ 

coverage. Call 416-234-9980 or visit 

www.cadeinsurance.com/foca. 

Audability Communications—members 

get a special offer: teleconference for only 

2.5¢ a minute per participant. You must 

mention FOCA when you call 1-877-283-2253 

or email sales@audability.com.  

Members-only Online Resources—

access them on the FOCA website with your 

member Login:    USER= focamember     

  CURRENT LOGIN= Foc@M3mb3$2014 

FOCA Program Highlights: 

Lake Partner Program—FOCA’s Lake 

Stewards remain the backbone of this long-term water 

quality monitoring effort, sampling nearly 550 Ontario 

lakes each year. 

Invasive Species Monitoring—Download 

your cottage action plan to help prevent the spread of 

invasive species in cottage country. 

Risk Management Program—For over a 

decade, FOCA’s liability insurance program has offered 

lake associations excellent coverage, and a member 

discount!  

Cottage Succession Seminars—Together 

with estate lawyer Peter Lillico, FOCA helps families plan 

how to keep the family cottage. 

 More info:  https://foca.on.ca/resources  

info@foca.on.ca    https://foca.on.ca    705-749-3622 

Federation of  Ontario Cottagers’ Associations 

CottageFirst—the first group insurance 

program dedicated to cottagers! Get access to 
great coverage on your cottage, home, car & 
more. Exclusive to FOCA member families, via 
Cade Associates Insurance Brokers. Get your 
quote: 1-844-CADE-1ST  www.cottagefirst.com  

Coleman Canada—30% discount when you 

shop online and use the Code SAFEBOAT (all 
caps) at checkout!  

Action First Aid—get a FOCA discount of 

18% off on a Philips Home Defibrillator, now 
$1,365 (+tax). Contact jon@actionfirstaid.ca 

DockinaBox—remember to ask for your 10% 

FOCA discount on a dock frame system OR a 
boat lift. See terms & conditions online. 

InvisiRail—claim a 7.5% FOCA discount on 

their glass rail systems for your home or 
cottage, using Code: FOCA7.5 

Canadian Canoe Museum—claim a one-

time FREE 1-year Individual Membership to the 
Museum! ($40 value). Quote code: FOCA12 by 
phone 1-866-342-2663, or at the door, or by 
email: info@canoemuseum.ca 

Cottage Life Magazine—special discount 

on new subscriptions OR renewals: pay only 
$24.95 (for 1 year + 1 bonus issue; includes 
free digital access + Bonus calendar). Order 
online: www.cottagelife.com/foca 

Offers & Discounts for you:   
(current  Oct. 2018)   https://foca.on.ca/benefits 

Your Roles: 
1. Get on the FOCA Elert list—for monthly    

e-news updates on top cottage country issues.       

Sign up at:  https://foca.on.ca/elerts/  

2. Be Social—connect with FOCA on Facebook, 

Twitter and YouTube, and share our posts with your 
waterfront friends. 

3. Attend Member Events—connect with 

your lake association peers & get inspired! See 

postings here:  https://foca.on.ca/events/  



Cottage Insurance Program

Easy bundling for 
maximum fun.

Total coverage for 
peace of mind.

Easy bundling for 
maximum fun. 

Exclusively for 
FOCA Members.

  /cadeinsurance          @cade1st

clientservices@cadeinsurance.com

Your cottage is more than just another asset. It’s a part of your family legacy, a place where 
memories are made – your private slice of paradise. That’s why we provide you with complete 
insurance coverage that’s specifically designed for cottage owners, by cottage owners. Now you can 
focus on having more fun, and we’ll take care of the rest.

CottageFirst is one of the best insurance packages 
available to Ontario cottagers. We are proud to 
offer protection against unexpected damages from 
windstorms, falling trees, bears, septic back up, surface 
water, collapse due to snow-load and so much more!

CottageFirst is a one-stop shop for all your personal 
insurance needs. While we will insure your cottage 
on its own, our comprehensive packages are 
designed to simplify your life bundling together your 
cottage, home, watercraft, recreational vehicles 
and automobiles. Your insurance package will be 
customized to meet your own personal needs and will 
benefit from an exclusive CottageFirst discount.

The CottageFirst insurance program is underwritten by The Dominion of 
Canada General Insurance Company, licensed insurer of Travelers Canada. 
Travelers Canada is a leading multinational property & casualty insurer with 
over 150 years of experience in the industry. 

CottageFirst is an insurance solution available only 
to members of the Federation of Ontario Cottagers’ 
Associations. If your lake or local association is a 
member of FOCA, then you already have access to 
this unique program. Visit www.foca.on.ca to learn if 
your association is a member, or to become a family 
supporter and enjoy the benefits of CottageFirst.

Request a quote. 
cottagefirst.com 

1 844 CADE 1ST


